
 

 

 

        
                  
                  

Kelly D’s  7:00 PM  
1012 SE Cleveland, Bend 

Come at 6:00 to socialize and 
have dinner- bring a friend ! 

****  

November’s speaker 

was 

Quaid Fettering with 
 “Raise Em Outdoors”.  

 
“Raise Em Outdoors” an organization 

established to get children outside and 

teach them to appreciate and enjoy fish-

ing, hunting and being outdoors is   

 coming  to the area this next July. They 

will be hosting their second annul summer 

camp right here in Central Oregon.  This 

is a  two day and two night event.  Camp-

ers from the ages of 5-17 will camp over-

night with their families at the event loca-

tion. Tents and RV’s will be welcome.  

Camping and dinner are covered by a low 

cost  registration fee.  The kids spend two 

days experiencing archery, fishing, rifle 

shooting, wildlife conservation and many 

other outdoor activities.  Parents will be 

right along side their children, learning 

and being as involved as they wish to be 

throughout the day. Raise’ Em Outdoors 

expects to bring this camp back each year 

and continue to grow! They are  looking 

for volunteers who have a love for the 

outdoors and to teach our youth about 

hunting and fishing. Their goal is to help 

us pass on traditions and raise the next 

generations to be true, ethical sportsmen 

who are as passionate about conservation 

as we are. “Raise Em Outdoors” helps 

families afford fishing and hunting gear 

through donations, collecting new and 

used gear and passing them along to those 

facing financial hardship. They are very  

excited and look forward to hosting more 

events, in more states across the country in  

the near future.  For more information on  

volunteering and giving donations to this 

organization please contact:  

 

Erin  Crooks, Founder and Director  

Erin@raiseemoutdoors.com 

(541) 260-4049 

or 

Quaid Kettering 

quaidkettering@hotmail.com 

 (858) 776-0239 

 

Scenes from this year’s camp along the 

Umpqua River 

 

***** 

 

December’s speaker will be  

Tory Kurtz with the Ochoco National 

Forest  discussing the forest’s  

Wild Horse Plan. 

Come to the next meeting and hear 

about what’s going on! 

 

NOVEMBER  

Membership Raffle 
 

The name drawn this month for 

$350.00 of sporting merchandise was 

Vernon Gurney of La Pine.  

Vernon was not present. Bummer! 

NOVEMBER  2017 

NEXT CHAPTER 

MEETING 

 

DECEMBER 7, 2017 

Holiday Donations 

 

Once again attendees of the November 

meeting agreed to donate all monies 

collected from the raffles on November 

and December, to a local charity 

kitchen.  Donations will be cheerfully 

accepted! Come to the December meet-

ing and contribute to a great charity.    

Mule Deer Classic Banquet 

&Auction scheduled for  

March 24, 2018 

MDC volunteer meetings are 

scheduled for 6:00 pm at  

Round Table Pizza on the 

following dates: 

December 12 

January 09   

January 23 

February 06 

February 20 

February 27 

March  06 



barry@nitrosafaris.com 

Barry 

+27 82 417 7782 

Bend Chapter of OHA Receives Award 
The Bend Chapter of the Oregon Hunters Association has  

received the Annual Volunteer and Service Restoration Award 

from the US Forest Service.   As a valuable partner and re-

source for the agency, it is with great pleasure that this award 

has been given to this important organization.  The Restoration 

Award is given annually to an individual or group which has 

made significant contribution to restoration goals.   

As a partner with the Ochoco and Deschutes National Forests, 

the Bend OHA has done valuable habitat restoration work for 

the Paulina Ranger District and the Sisters, Crescent and Bend-

Fort Rock Ranger Districts.  They gave over 1400 hours of  

volunteer restoration work in 2016.  Since 2000, the group has 

logged over 20,000 hours of work on public lands.  

The work that the OHA has done on public lands includes 

meadow  restoration and enhancement, aspen restoration, and 

enhancing sage grouse habitat.  Their work also included 

TRACS (Terrestrial Restoration and Conservation Strategy) 

priority watershed improvement which benefit various  

priority species, such as the greater sage grouse, elk, and deer.   

They have been an important resource for the Heart of Oregon 

Corps and the Central Oregon Intergovernmental Council. 

With the valuable efforts of the Oregon Hunters Association 

members, they have enhanced the Forest Service’s mission to 

purchase equipment, native plants, fencing and guzzler  

supplies as well as help pay to decommission roads.  

 

The Bend Chapter was founded in Powell Butte in 1983 and 

was the spearhead for the OHA.  The group started with 1700 

members and now has over 10,500 in 25 chapters across the 

state. Sportsmen have played an important role in the  

stewardship of our public lands dating back to Teddy  

Roosevelt and Aldo Leopold.   

 

OHA Paulina Projects Coordinator Fred 

Newton accepts the award on behalf of the 

OHA Bend Chapter as chapter President 

Bill Littlefield looks on. The award was 

presented by Forest Service representatives 

at the chapter’s monthly meeting on  

November 15, 2017. 

US Dept. of Agriculture - Forest Service 

2016 Volunteers & Service Restoration 

Award 



Presidents Report 
 

The Bend chapter currently has 440 members,  Be sure to pay your annual dues  

and keep your membership current!  Bill Littlefield, would like to encourage all 

members to come to the meetings and our many chapter activities. 

 

Come and benefit from all that OHA is doing to help preserve and improve  

hunting in Oregon! 

“Hunting Season” is on!   
Take your camera, get some great pictures and send them in for our newsletter!  We’d all enjoy 

seeing what animals have been harvested this year and hearing how much fun you all had get-

ting them!  Don’t be shy, share with your chapter! Please send pictures and a short bio to:  

dixichick1@icloud.com 

Our speaker for November, Quaid Kettering, and newest member of the Bend Chapter OHA, 

shared with us some hunting adventures!  We are happy you have joined our chapter Quaid and 

look forward to getting to know you! 

Right–  

Last year, Quaid in Alaska near the Yukon River on 

a 13 day hunt with his best friend Nolan Peck. They 

stayed in an old trappers cabin off the river. They 

then took boats up river for 2 days until they found 

a location they liked. They called this bull with a 

cow call. “It was an amazing experience and some 

of the most beautiful country.” 

Left– Bear hunting on the Snake River, 

sitting having my lunch. “I was calling a 

big tom turkey down in a canyon, messing 

with it, trying to get it to gobble at me.”  

 

“When I stood up to hike out, there were 

two cougars about 30 yards behind me 

sneaking through some tall grass, they 

must have heard the call.” Quaid has sent 

this one to a taxidermist!  

 

What a beautiful animal! Be careful when 

calling animals, you never know who’s 

listening!  

Below, Quaid guides his good friend Garren 

Hitner in Oregon .  This buck scored a 192! 



Monthly Door Prize 

 
The November door prize winner was  

Bill Littlefield. Bill won a $25  

certificate to Sportsman's Warehouse.  

 

Come to the meeting and win! 

Treasurer’s  

Report 

 
John Bambe was pleased to report 

that the current balance of the  

chapter checking account is  

$82,709.00 as of November 1, 2017. 

 

Time to “Awaken a Sleeping Giant” –  
Say something about wolf management! 

By Jim Akenson, OHA Conservation Director 

 

      

We are in a period of final input opportunity with Oregon’s revised Wolf Management Plan 

adoption being the topic of the next two F&W Commission meetings in Salem on Dec 8th 

(informational) and then on Jan. 19th (final approval vote).  Many of you members are old 

enough to recognize the “awakening of a sleeping giant” quote with US entry into World War 

II.  It most famously was stated by the Japanese Admiral Yamamoto – right after the Pearl Har-

bor attack – when he was fearful that this “awakening” would fill an adversary (us) with a 

“terrible resolve,” which it obviously did!  Now, it is time for sportsmen to connect this phrase 

with final input on Oregon’s Wolf Management Plan.   

      

OHA has officially stated support for the revised wolf plan because it indicates that there will 

be management of wolf numbers at a level that still permits hunter harvest, for deer and elk, at 

acceptable levels.  The current plan does acknowledge that wolves will be removed by hunting 

at some point in the future when numbers warrant.  And, like the historical piece mentioned 

above, we know from our neighbor’s experience to the east (Idaho) that real “numbers manage-

ment” is essential with wolves if there is going to be any “harvestable surplus” of big game left 

for sportsmen.   

     

Our state Board will have a strong presence at these next two meetings.  We will be providing 

input as an invited panelist and as individual members, but your input is critical too!  Our 

membership is a potent force if we choose to activate our masses and make a unified statement.  

The acknowledgement of hunting as a tool in the revised plan is encouraging, but this part of 

Phase III management needs to be “advanced” into an applied management program which 

normalizes this species as another one of Oregon’s big game animals – that is hunted!  Idaho 

did it, and we can too, but we need a voice that awakens our concerns for our future as hunters.       

Many of our Chapter’s October Newsletter’s provided “points to consider” for giving input, 

either submitted in advance or at one of the next two Commission meetings.   







 

There are various volunteer events that arise during each year that require our help.  OHA 

members can contact Eric Brown at 541-647-0424 or come to the monthly meetings to hear 

about what opportunities are coming up next.    

 

We always need more help, always could use another set of hands to mend fences, cut  

unwanted trees and rebuild guzzlers. OHA Bend is an active and successful chapter that gets 

together and has a good time no matter what we are doing.  If you would like to get out of the 

house, be a bit more social and give a helping hand for wildlife and their habitat, join us.  

 

We’d love to see you at the meetings, projects, fundraisers, and events! Tell your hunting  

buddies about the OHA Bend chapter too!  There are many benefits to being a member. We 

hear what is currently going on in the legislative arena and learn how changes will effect your 

hunting experience.  We look forward to seeing you! 

Public Access Dispute Resolved in Central Oregon 
 

MISSOULA, Mont.—The public will continue to have access to 43,000 acres of central Ore-

gon’s prime elk country thanks to a group effort including the Rocky Mountain Elk Founda-

tion, Bureau of Land Management, Crook County, Oregon Hunters Association (OHA) and 

the Waibel Ranches, LLC. 

     “We are pleased that all parties could come together to provide continued access to a part 

of Oregon revered by elk hunters and others,” said Blake Henning, RMEF chief conservation 

officer. “Opening or improving access to our public lands lies at the core of our conservation 

mission. We hear time and time again from our members how important it is that we carry out 

this public access work.” 

     At issue was what was thought to be a public road through private land south of Prineville 

in the Crooked River drainage that provided access to the southern end of Ochoco National 

Forest. RMEF provided title work and research that showed continuous public use of the road 

since the late 1800s.  

     Waibel Ranches, LLC facilitated the construction of the new road at their own expense 

and at their own initiative. They did so in order to provide access to the same public lands as 

a means to reduce the liability, trespass, poaching and littering associated with public travel 

along the old Teaters Road.  

     “It's great to have a partner like RMEF to help find solutions to public land access issues,” 

said Dennis Teitzel, Prineville BLM district manager. 

     “This project provides access for hunters and all others that could have been lost without 

the cooperation and efforts of several organizations. The landowners should be thanked for 

their willingness to work to solve a problem for the benefit for all,” said Richard Nelson, 

OHA Bend Chapter past president. “It shows what can be accomplished when all work on a 

solution instead of locking in to an adversary position.” 

     Since 1986, RMEF and its partners completed 875 conservation and hunting heritage out-

reach projects in Oregon with a combined value of more than $57.4 million. These projects 

protected or enhanced 793,317 acres of habitat and opened or secured public access to 90,073 

acres. 
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OHA Bend Chapter Officers 

 
President Bill Littlefield (541) 429-2950 

1st VP Bob Dixon (503) 572-2805 

2nd VP Doug Stout (541) 312-8332 

Treasurer John Bambe (541) 480-9848 

Secretary Wendy Jordan (503) 572-2806 

At-Large (Y&FA) Kevin Borst (541) 388-7337 

At-Large (Media) Dale Putman (541) 410-6821 

Project Coord. Eric Brown (541) 330-0140 

Paulina Projects Fred Newton (541) 389-1321 
Coordinator 

Banquet Chair Greg Petsch (541) 330-6218 

Past President Richard Nelson (541) 382-8520 

 

Our Website: 
www.ohabend.webs.com 

 
                                        
 
 

CALENDAR 
 
 
  

 
12/07 Chapter Meeting – New date! 
 
12/25 Christmas 
 
   
 
 
 
Don’t forget to complete 

your harvest  
reporting to avoid penalty 

fees! 
 


